
Child Migration

Incidences of child migration to Canada, Australia and the U.S. are documented in our 
records between 1864 and 1930. Although this option was offered to boys, it was on a 

much smaller scale than in other organisations, e.g. Quarrier’s. Children were generally 
sent to meet farm labour shortages, particularly to Canada. With respect to Kibble boys, 
emigration was voluntary and parental consent was sought. 

There are few migration cases in Kibble’s earliest records. They include one who stowed 
away on a ship to the West Indies in 1860 and ‘settled at the 
boilermaker trade’. Another boy, aged sixteen, was ‘liberated by 
warrant’ in 1864; first working as a blacksmith in Greenock, he 
subsequently went to sea and ‘died in the West Indies’. (Miss 
Kibble’s Reformatory Admissions Register 1859-1880)

Kibble’s 1910-1914 records refer to emigrations to Australia.  
We have some follow-up reports on them but most of our 
information has come from Australian historian, Elspeth Grant 
– great granddaughter of Lewis Grant, one of the first to be 
sent to Australia from Kibble.
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Kibble supplied most of the ex-reformatory boys to the Australian scheme: seventeen 
boys between October 1913 and July 1914.  Superintendent, Mr Love, tried to provide 
the most promising pupils to the scheme: George McPhail and James Pettigrew were 

school captains; Alexander 
Simpson was Secretary to the 
School Council; the other boys 
also had good reports. It seems 
that he aimed to offer the best 
opportunities available when they 
left Kibble, as some had no homes 
to return to or, as ex-reformatory 
boys, could face prejudice. 
Emigration could potentially 
provide a fresh start.

The boys who arrived in South Australia on the Geelong on 11 October 1913 at the Domestic 
Helpers’ Home, Charles Street, Norwood
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Kibble’s archive records a further twenty nine 
migration cases between 1920 and 1930, all 
to Canada. Some went to relatives; others 
had varying employment: farm service, shop 
assistant, lumber worker, and hotel steward. 
They were not permitted to return until they 
reached age nineteen. The youngest boy sent 
under this scheme was aged sixteen and the 
oldest was eighteen years and eleven months, 
so their legally required duration of stay 
varied considerably.

 

Manifest of passengers for the Geelong, with Kibble 
boys all listed as ‘farmers’
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